
Medina County LEPC Meeting 
July 1, 2010 

 
Members Present:   Chief Painter-Medina City Fire Jim Bigam –Medina Hospital 
   Shandra DeVoe - EMA             Alliss Strogin – C.A.R.E. 
   Ed Schneider – Retired   Jim Curran-Medina Hospital 

Dave Kersten – Red Cross  Sue Netzly-Watkins -OEPA 
   Ron Zambetti – Westfield Co.  Don Stewart – MC Health Dept     
                                        Mike Salamone – MC Public Transit Buck Adams - EMA 
                Mike Kollert - WRH John Gotheridge-Retired 
   Sheriff Hassinger- MCSO Chris Haley- Lodi Hosp. EMS Coord 
   Mark Albrecht-Albrecht Trucking Greg Smith-Medina Hospital 
    
The Medina County LEPC Meeting was called to order at 8:33am. 
 
A motion to approve the May 27, 2010 meeting minutes was made by Ed Schneider, seconded 
by Mike Kollert, and unanimously approved by all. 
 
Correspondence – reported by Buck Adams 

- 2010 LEPC Conference – information was attached to minutes 
 
LEPC Compliance Report – for SFY 2010 

- This is the update of the number of hazardous and extremely hazardous facilities that 
have reported to the LEPC as required, and the number of compliance activities 
completed by the LEPC. 

- The final report was passed around for all to view. 
 
SERC Grant Financial Status Report – SFY 2010 

- The only carry over we have left is $4,803.00. 
- The report was passed around for all to view. 

 
Anhydrous Ammonia Tank Updates – reported by Buck Adams 

- We have received the final drawings for the tank so we can correctly model the plumes. 
- There was minimal change in distance and population for the valve size at 1.25”, 1”, and 

.75”. 
- The installation does not require an electrical or zoning inspection. 
- The Dept of Ag. And vendor of tank will initially inspect tank and components. 

 
New Business – report by Buck Adams 

- We have received an PUCO grant to fund (2) All Hazards IMT training classes at the 
University Center. 

- Currently we are looking for instructors and each class will consist of 24-32 people. 
- The target audience is fire, ems, law enforcement, hospitals, and health depts.. 
- The target dates are Sept and Nov. 



Once Around  
- Ed/Don S. – Rustic Hills has been found to have high ecoli levels and may need a new 

sewage system. 
- Red Cross – Debbie Poland has taken over for Ron Hager. 
- Don S – Health Dept has begun planning for flu in the Fall, vaccine will include H1N1 

strain 
- Alliss – has been receiving emails from PA about attending animal disaster meetings 
- EPA – spill reports, and as a result of the tornado in Wood Co., the Director of EPA 

would like to put waivers in place for the tipping fees for debris management 
- Lodi Hospital – Chris and a few others will be going to Anniston, AL in Aug. to take the 

Hazardous Emergency Response Training for hospitals 
- EMA – We will be participating in Wadsworth’s National Night Out Aug. 2nd, and the 

emergency informational flip book is at the printers. 
 
A motion to adjourn the MC LEPC meeting at 9:15am was made by Ron Zambetti, seconded by 
Buck and approved by all.  The next and final 2010 meeting after September 2nd (today) will be 
on November 4th. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


